

January Meeting Highlights


Thirty-seven Waterways members & guests gathered at the Chartiers Country Club for the January 10th luncheon meeting. 
Coast Guard News
CDR Steve Wischmann presented the following information:

· Mark Devinney was recognized and thanked for his leadership and service to the Waterways Association of Pittsburgh over the past two years.
· The TWIC Final Rule is complete and was posted on 01 January on Coast Guard and TSA web sites.  A good link to see the Final Rule is: http://www.tsa.gov/assets/pdf/1652-AA41_twic_fr.pdf.  Publication of the Final Rule in the Federal Register is expected within the next week.  CDR Wischmann acknowledged the length of the Rule and stated that his office would provide additional guidance in the future to assist industry better understand the implications of the TWIC program.  All ports must comply with TWIC requirements no later than 20 months after the Federal Register publication date.  LT Mike Anderson will be the MSU’s point of contact for TWIC.  
· The Port Security Grant Program is now up and available.  Amplifying information can be found at the following web site:  http://www.grants.gov/search/search.do?oppId=12215&mode=VIEW.  Mr. Dave Morgan, Port Security Specialist for MSU Pittsburgh, will be overseeing this program for the MSU.  Additional information is planned for dissemination in the near future.
· A marine safety information bulletin was provided to the membership listing the marine surveyors who are accepted by the Pittsburgh Captain of the Port (COTP) and Waterways Association of Pittsburgh (WAP).  
· The Marine Safety and Security Council have agreed to dedicate the winter 2007/2008 issue to the Western Rivers.  CDR Wischmann stated that this was a unique opportunity to showcase the river mission and industry.  He thanked those in the Association who are contributing material to the issue. 
Army Corps of Engineers

Dave Sneberger highlighted the attached report to the membership. (See Attach1)  
National Weather Service
   Bill Drzal presented the attached report.  (See Attach1)
Port of Pittsburgh Commission Report
· The Port of Pittsburgh has been tracking loaded barges to update the Corps Waterborne Commerce Statistics, from which 2004 is the most current year available. The number of loaded barges that went through locks in the PA Port of Pittsburgh District increased 4.8% in 2006, which was a 14.6% increase in turn over 2005.

· A meeting is scheduled with industry IT reps and the Corps to pursue the River-Net concept that would, among other things, lead to a more work on the timely dissemination of the Waterborne Commerce Stats.
Navigation Committee Report
   Dick Ehringer presented the following report:

· The High Water Action Plan has been implemented.  This plan is available on the 8th District website and should be reviewed in detail.  This plan was drafted by industry members that are experienced navigators.  Two areas of concern are at Emsworth and Montgomery.  Helper boats are highly recommended when water levels reach 85 feet at Emsworth and 40 feet at Montgomery.  Extreme caution must be used at these facilities. If these warning are not heeded and incidents continue to occur, regulations imposed by the Coast Guard will soon follow. 

· Over the past several months, a high number of incidents have been recorded.  A meeting will be held between the Navigation Committee and Coast Guard representatives to review these incidents and attempt to determine the potential cause.

Legislative Committee Report

Mark Devinney notified the membership that Congress has just reconvened and there was nothing new to report at this time.  The annual Washington DC trip will be scheduled in the near future. Additional information will be forwarded to the membership via email.
Other Meeting Comments

   At this time, Jack English presented a plaque to Mark Devinney recognizing his leadership and service over the past two years.  Mark thanked everyone for the recognition and wished Jack English success during his tenure as President.

Mark notified the membership that the Waterways Association office number will be changing effective immediately to 724-355-4101.  This information will be forwarded to the membership via email.

February Membership Meeting
The next membership meeting is scheduled for February 14th at Chartiers Country Club. Cost of the luncheon will be $20. Registration will begin at 11:45 a.m. with lunch being served promptly at Noon.  Please call, email or fax the response form below by Thursday, February 8th if you plan on attending the luncheon meeting.  
Waterways Association of Pittsburgh

Meeting Response Form

Chartiers Country Club
February 14, 2007 at 11:45 a.m.

Luncheon: 

Wedding Soup
 

Baked Meatloaf served with house-made Mashed Potatoes


Green Bean Almandine



Cherry Crisp

Cost:
$20/per person
_____
YES, I will be attending

_____
No, I will not be attending

**Special Dietary Requirements:_____________________________________

NAME:
_____________________________________________________



(Please print)

COMPANY:
_________________________________________________

Please respond by Thursday, February 8th to:
Cheryll Cranmer

Phone:  
(724) 285-8347

Fax:

(724) 285-4999

Email:
cheryll.cranmer@wapgh.org
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